Lifespring Board of Directors 
MINUTES 

SPECIAL MEETING 
Structural Changes - Possibilities

Dec 11, 2018 
(Approved January 15, 2019)

Present: Jouette Bassler, Marv Beach, Norman Bowie, Susan Davis, Colleen Greco, Maureen Huben, Peg Nau, Laura Phillips, Susan Puretz, Natalee Rosenstein, Marjorie Greenberg-Vaughn, Marilyn Wakefield.
President Susan Puretz announced that Carla Bartlett has resigned and a member-at-large is to be appointed. The next regular meeting of the board will be January 15th.
Marv Beach began today’s meeting.  She stated that the purpose of the meeting is to have an open discussion that is purposeful and substantive to explore possible organizational models and/or changes in the composition and responsibilities of the Lifespring’s Board of Directors.   It is one step in the By-laws review process that will also include language changes that will bring the wording of the By-Laws into compliance with the Town of Saugerties Local Law 1, 2018.   Marv expressed hope that the Board may arrive at what we need and that concerns and comments can be heard as we pay attention to each other. 

Each board member has the following proposals to study
1. Shrinking the Board.  Two proposals available for consideration: 1. Smaller Board proposal and 2.  Smaller Board: Proposal Revised Slightly

2. President/ Chief Executive Officer with two Vice-Presidents ( 2 possibilities with slight differences)
3. Proposals for Lifespring Board of Directors (9 member model)  
Some comments concerning First Proposal:
Distinction is drawn from what is governing and what is managing with a smaller board.  Smaller board may be more efficient but also limits access for new people to become part of the board. More voices from more people bring new ideas. There’s too much responsibility for president and vice president.  There would be too little exchange of information and lessen the opportunity for Board members to learn from each other and be aware of the scope of Lifespring activities and responsibilities.
___________________________________________________________________________________ 
Discussion and questions about the status quo of the current board;
No one is saying current structure is bad. Can we find ways to make serving on the Board more palatable?  Not everyone feels that service on the Board is objectionable.  Some people are empowered and feel a greater sense of unity by participation in Board meetings.
It was expressed again that LS needs to get as many people as possible involved.  People need to be aware that they need to step forward.  The Curriculum Committee is sending an invitation and flyer to the membership urging them to attend a January 16th informational meeting to learn what the CC does to be held at the WJC and include refreshments.
The idea of Co-Presidents was brought up and discussed by several members of the Board.
_____________________________________________________________________________________

Comments concerning the Second Proposal:
Some LLI’s operate with two vice-presidents. Model reduces demands on President.
How do two vice-presidents operate?  Does that set up a system of “reporting to” by Committee Coordinators? 
There should not be two vice-presidents, but co-presidents making decisions however that would mean that we would need to have two people to take up this role.
It might be a good idea to have 1st and 2nd vice president to succeed one another.
In changing the by-laws, how long would the former president serve?  What would be her role?  She would probably not be a voting member of the Board.
The proposal for a Smaller Board was unanimously taken off the table.
At the January 15th meeting, the Board will continue to discuss possible organizational changes to the current Board or to adopt the option that leaves the Board structure as it is with some minor wording changes to the responsibilities of some of the Committees.
The final vote by the Board to put the by-laws changes as agreed on to a vote by the membership at the June annual meeting must be taken in April, at the latest.  March would be better.    The By-Laws Committee will continue to work on the language of the revisions to capture and reflect the consensus reached by the Board regarding organizational changes, large or small.  Final proposed wording will be brought back to the Board for a vote.  Wording changes will include the compliance changes as contributed by the Senior Education Commission’s revisions.
Respectfully submitted,

Marilyn Wakefield

Page 1 of 2    Minutes: Board meeting December 11, 2018

